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ASTM D02.B0.03 L-37 Surveillance Panel 
Members and Guests: 
 
Attached for your review and comment are the unconfirmed minutes of the: 
 

• May 4th, 2010 L-37 Surveillance Panel Meeting 
 

 Please direct any corrections or comments to my attention. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Galen Greene, Chairman 
L-37 Surveillance Panel 
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Report of Meeting 
L-37 Surveillance Panel Teleconference 

 
May 4th, 2010 

Attendees:    
Dana -  Miller, Guzikowski, Pappademous 
SwRI - Koehler 
Lubrizol -   Greene, Hamilton, Fier, Gropp 
Afton -     Koglin 
Intertek-Parc -   Smith 
TMC -    Lind, Parke 
Chevron -    Haire 
Arvin Meritor -   McGlone 
AAM -    Dharte 
 
Voting Members in BOLD 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:30 am EDT. 
 
1.0 Summary of Meeting Discussions 
 
1.1 Action Item Review from 4/27 Meeting 
 
ACTION ITEM 1 (Mr. Miller, Mr. Pappademous, and Mr. Guzikowski): Dana is to pull reports on core 
hardness for the previous batches discussed during the April 20th meeting (and any others available). Dana is to 
present this data at the next L-37 meeting and give a recommendation on how to proceed. COMPLETE, report 
attached. 

 
1.2 Review of the 2009 Material 
 
Mr. Miller distributed and presented a report on material properties from several previous hardware batches 
(attachment 1). He commented that having high core hardness and good case depth is beneficial to this particular 
application. Several members noted that the figures in the attachment were different than the figures we reviewed 
over the last few weeks. The figures discussed at the last meetings showed a possible correlation of DI to poor 
performance, however, the updated data shows less of a correlation. 
 
Mr. Koglin asked if we could achieve the 2005 case depth and core hardness. Mr. Pappademous commented that 
we really can’t be sure until the material is tested after production. Mr. Miller recommended that this pilot batch be 
manufactured in furnace 5. 
 
The group reviewed the figures and discussed the possibility of Dana reproducing the 2005 number with the 2009 
material. The following motion was then made: 
 
Motion #1  Mr. Koglin/2nd Mr. Koehler – Motion to move forward with the 2009 steel and build 24 gear sets 
with Dana standard lapping, Dana standard shot peening, and Mr. Miller’s redesigned/optimized geometry. Dana is 
to target a case depth of >0.06” and a pitch core hardness of >40 HRC. Dana should process enough material to 
have 24 usable gear sets. The motion passed with a vote of Yes-6, No-0, Abstensions-1. 
 
It was asked if we should just proceed with the entire batch when considering the time that it will take to run 
through an additional pilot batch. The group came to consensus that, at this time, we only want to proceed with the 
pilot batch. 
 
The only other open item to discuss was how to approach the Lubriting. Due to time constraints, it was decided to 
bump this discussion to the next meeting. 
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2.0 Adjournment 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:40 pm EDT 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Galen Greene 
L-37 Surveillance Panel Chairman 
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Attachment 1
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